BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS 166 John Scott Blvd., Norton MA 02766 Wednesday Tuesday November 27, 2018

RECEIVED NORTON TOWN CLERK

2018 DEC 13 A 9: 19

6:30pm Meeting called to order. Commissioners Luke Grant. Scott Ollerhead, Steve Bishop, Bernie Marshall, Fran Yanuskiewicz, Barbara Cook, in attendance.

Call to order: 6:30 PM

Weston & Sampson Updates:

Fran Yanuskiewicz gave an update on the Treatment Facility. The contractor is working on concrete work that will pave the way for the masonry work to begin in early December. The Clear Well tank has been tested and passed. Weatherproofing of the tanks is continuing. The Memorandum of Understanding between the Housing Authority and the Commission was discussed, as the two attorneys are working on the language.

Barbara Cook spoke on the Reservoir St. project, and the tie ins are complete, and the temporary water main will be dismantled, and work on Mansfield Ave. will be performed next Thursday.

The Board voter Unanimously to opt for option B on color scheme for the water treatment facility.

Superintendent's Update:

Bernie Marshall explained that the fall flushing was over. Fewer than ever complaints, due to the unidirectional flushing program. Lead and Copper sampling was completed, and awaiting lab results. Not many water quality complains of late. Marshall reported that as of last Tuesday 38,000 gallons had been dispensed at the free vending unit. Mark Abrahams has reached out to finalize a date for beginning a rate study.

All appropriately processed bills were signed.

Next meeting: December 11, 2018 6:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned 8:15 pm.

BOARD OF WATER/SEWER COMMISSIONERS ACCEPTED AND APPROVED MINUTES FOR THE